CITY OF SALISBURY ETHICS COMMISSION MEETING NOVEMBER 5, 2015

Ethics Commission Members Present

Dr. Francis Kane, Chairperson Rabbi Arnold L. Bienstock

Maureen McNeill Cindy Pilchard

Absent member from meeting

Reverend Thomas Tucker

In Attendance

City Administrator Tom Stevenson, City Attorney Mark Tilghman and Temporary Office Associate, Karen Nolan

The Ethics Commission met at 11:03 a.m. in Conference Room #306 of the GOB.

Dr. Kane talked about new form status, procedures and the brochure development. Procedures will be distributed after finality of such.

Members reviewed financial disclosure statements from City Council Members, Employees and Board/Commission members and Candidates for 2015 election.

City Council statements were from Tim Spies, Jacob Day, John "Jack" Heath, Eugenie Shields, and Terry Cohen.

Candidates statements were from Sarah Halcott (District 1), Keyvan Aarabi (District 2), Kevin Lindsay (District 3) and Roger Mazzullo (District 4).

Employee statements were from James Ireton, Diane Nelson and Kimberly Nichols.

Board/Commission members were from Mark Tilghman, Thomas Hayes, Jeffrey Smith, James Todd, Charles Jones, Muir Boda, Richard Rudisill, James Magill, Ivan Barkley, Edward Brown, Maurice Ngwaba, Jordan Gilmore and David Meinshein.

There were a total of six statements that were not returned and Dr. Kane will write and send a letter to these individuals stating they are non-compliant and must fill out the form.

Maureen McNeill suggested adding the the disclosure statement Schedule A – Real Property Interests "other than primary residence". This will be reviewed.

Meeting adjourned at 11:40 am.